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October 29, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

I am pleased to transmit for your review and consideration, proposed amendments to King County Codes (K.C.C.) Titles 20 and 21A.  Many of the proposed amendments are in response to issues that arose from inquiries to the Department of Permitting and Environmental Review (DPER) about the meaning or intent behind different County regulations or during review of development permit applications.

One amendment memorializes recent changes implemented by DPER to improve permit processing.  That process emphasizes assistance to prospective applicants before they submit their applications.  This reduces the need for requests for additional information during permit review.  
The proposed ordinance also modifies zoning code definitions related to parks.  The current code is ambiguous about the standards for determining whether a property is a park.  The proposed ordinance would modify the definition of "park" for purposes of the zoning code to be a facility owned by a government agency.  In researching the issue, DPER staff determined that most cities and counties limit the term in this way.  The proposed changes have been approved by the Parks Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP).
Other amendments clarify the procedures for determining flood hazard areas in response to concerns expressed by the King County Hearing Examiner that the current process as set forth in the King County Code was unclear.  The amendments are consistent with current practice of DPER and DNRP and will maintain King County's high standards for managing flood hazards. A detailed section by section summary of the proposed ordinance is included with this letter as Attachment A.  
DPER conducted a public outreach process during the development of the proposed ordinance.  Copies of the proposed ordinance and summary were provided to the planning directors of King County cities, to the Master Builders Association – King and Snohomish County, and the Community Service Areas (CSAs).  DPER staff briefed the Four Creeks CSA at its monthly meeting.  The proposed ordinance and summary were also posted to the DPER website.  DPER staff worked closely with the DNRP in developing the recommendations related to flood hazards and parks.  
This ordinance furthers several King County Strategic Plan goals.  Specifically, the amendments further the strategic plan goals which seek to:

· Support safe communities and accessible justice systems for all with the objectives of keeping people safe in their homes and communities as well as decreasing damage or harm in the event of a regional crisis.

· Encourage a growing and diverse King County economy and vibrant, thriving and sustainable communities with the objectives of shaping a built environment that allows communities to flourish and preserving the unique character of rural communities in collaboration with rural residents.

· Safeguard and enhance King County’s natural resources and environment with the objectives of protecting and restoring water quality, biodiversity, open space, and ecosystems, as well as encouraging sustainable agricultural and forestry.

· Establish a culture of customer service and deliver services that are responsive to community needs with the objective of building a culture of performance and improve the effectiveness of county programs, services and systems.

If you have any questions about this proposed ordinance, please contact John Starbard, Director, Department of Permitting and Environmental Review, at 206-477-0352,
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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